Strathbungo Society

Minutes of Committee Meeting

Tuesday 22nd August 2006

Held at 1901 Bar and Brasserie
Present: Scott Mackay, Matthew Moodie, Joanna Murphy, 

Helen Pollok-Good, Laura MacKay, Laura Jones,

1.
Welcome and Apologies
Scott welcomed the smaller than usual group to the meeting. Kevin Kane passed on his apologies. There had been confusion about the change of date so some aspects of the agenda could not be discussed,

2.
Minutes and Matters Arising
Laura apologised for not having AGM minutes ready. She is currently working on them but did not have access to a computer to print a draft.

3.
Finance

As the treasurer as not present, finance was not discussed

4. 
Environment

i) Railings and Back Lanes update

As neither Andrew Downie nor Stephen Lamb were in attendance these could not be discussed. 

ii) Litter

Scott Mackay presented some concerns about the level of litter in the back lanes and that a more positive approach to this problem by the Society might help to counter the negative opinion of the Strathbungo Society held by some residents. He felt this was one area where the Society could be more proactive. He suggested we arranged additional litter pick ups. 

Laura mentioned the recent litter pick up day organised under the banner of POP. Due to small numbers of volunteers (partly due to the bad weather) the group had concentrated their efforts in July on Moray Place and Nithsdale Road as the back lanes had recently been cleaned by the council. The next litter pick up day organised by POP is September 10th and it is planned that the Society will piggy back on that event as well, although it is unlikely the newsletter will be printed in time to advertise it. The advantage of joining this event is that we are covered by their insurance and can use their supplies - bin bags, grabbers and gloves for example.

Scott also suggested putting a reminder in the newsletter that the Society can be used as a resource, for example to cut back hedges or to loan out equipment for this,

ACTION: Laura to contact POP for dates of future pick ups and publicise in newsletter

iii) Shop shutters

Laura has discovered from a local shopkeeper, Maxine Paton, that the council was putting pressure on her landlord to remove the shop security shutters. Laura expressed concern over this as it could have more negative effects than positive. Maxine Paton justly feels the shutters are necessary to protect her business. Replacing glass means a £250 excess and she felt that if the shutters went, she would have to seriously consider moving her business out of the area.

The committee unanimously agreed that it is preferable to have businesses on the street, albeit with discreet security shutters, than empty shops. Scott Mackay offered to help Maxine with an appeal.

ACTION: Laura to contact Maxine and find out what stage the action has got to

ACTION: Scott to help Maxine draft and appeal letter or retrospective planning application.

5.
Events
Coffee Break

The committee discussed potential dates for the coffee break, It was felt that it should be in the same week as a farmers' market and avoid the school holidays. Saturday November 4th was decided on. 

ACTION: Joanna to book church hall

ACTION: Laura to print date in newsletter

Doors Open Day

Scott had been contacted by Friends of Glasgow West to chat about Strathbungo's involvement in this event. The Doors Open Day this year is scheduled for the 16th and 17th of September. He informed the committee that Andrew Greg had kindly agreed to hold another architecture walk in the area and open up his house to the public for the first time.

ACTION: Laura to mention date in newsletter.

ACTION: All to publicise the event through word of mouth,
Bungo At The Bells (Yes, in August!)

The committee felt we should start to consider arrangements for this event early. It was agreed that we should keep costs to a minimum as last year's event was very expensive. It was agreed that unless we could find a very cheap or free piper, we would not have one this year and instead rely on a CD and the sound system. Joanna suggested putting an advert in the newsletter for a piper to see if any local enthusiastic amateurs might be interested.

Helen suggested one method of cutting costs might be to encourage people to bring their own drink and not provide so much ourselves as most people bring a bottle of bubbly or whisky with them anyway.

Scott also suggested encouraging people to open their own doors and invite people back.
ACTION: Laura to consider the above in late-Autumn newsletter plug

ACTION: Laura to place ad for piper

ACTION: All to consider other ways to improve event or make it more profitable!
6.
Communications
Newsletter

Laura is finalising the latest issue that might well be the first issue to fully fund itself through advertising. Helen pointed out that Bay City Windows were no longer doing tailor made windows.

ACTION: Laura to cancel BCW ad

Bungo Blog/Websites

Sharon Withey handed Laura her resignation from managing the website. Due to health issues and other commitments she no longer feels she can take responsibility for the web presence of the Society. The committee passed on their thanks for her hard work over the years. Matthew offered to take over the running of the websites and will arrange to talk to Sharon about handing things over.

ACTION: Matthew to speak to Sharon

Calendar

Laura feels the Society has already missed the boat with regard to selling a successful calendar this year. Instead, she suggested using some of the fantastic snowy photographs taken earlier this year to produce Christmas cards. These would have the advantage of not having a sell-by date and could be brought out year after year, like the bags and pens.

The committee agreed that this would be a more cost-effective idea. Joanna suggested we use the wordings "Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year" with our logo on the back. Helen suggested printing "See you at Bungo At The Bells" on the back.

Helen also suggested having more t-shirts printed with the Bungo logo on. She planned to enquire at the local logo wear shop. Laura pointed out that many current committee members did not have t-shirts and at events like BITBL they would be useful for visitors. 
ACTION: Helen to get quotes for bungo t-shirts

ACTION: Laura to advertise Christmas cards in newsletter

ACTION: Laura to organise Christmas card production
6. 
Aob

Printing costs for flyers

Scott asked what our printing costs were for flyers etc. Joanna and Laura said it varied and that they had recently moved from Prontaprint to Mailboxes etc due to rising prices. The last batch of BITBL flyers cost about £40. Scott mentioned that a representative on the Community Council ran a printing press and had offered cost price printing to local groups. The committee felt that if this person was reliable and could be contacted easily this would be helpful to keep costs down.

ACTION: Scott to find out more.

Pub canopies

Joanna said that the New Regent Pub had had its application for a canopy refused. The refusal was based on two grounds - precedent and that they had failed to correctly notify their neighbours. She mentioned that the pub had also been recently refurbished without full consenting, including being repainted a bright blue.

66 Nithsdale Road

Laura wondered if anyone knew more about a proposed development on the Nithsdale rd cul-de-sac. A planning application has been submitted to change the building's use to a cafe and deli. Number 66 is the cream former bookkeepers building between Dale House and Strathbungo Design Features. No-one had been aware of the application.

Party nights

It was suggested that in future post BITBL pizza parties people pay for their own pizzas as the night is proving expensive and difficult to justify in terms of funds. Likewise this year's Xmas party should be slef-funded. As the topic of the Christmas party had come up, it was decided to set the date of 11th December as any later would be two near Christmas and the Monday before Laura and Matthew will be on honeymoon. It will be held at Shimla Pinks and Joanna will discuss a discount.

Joanna Murphy wished to end the evening by thanking everyone for their hard work during BITBL.

The next committee meeting will be on Monday September 18th

